Alderbury Parish Council
Meeting 11.6.25
Residents’ correspondence

Agenda item 51.25 ci
Email 3.6.25
Re flooding at Pembroke Gardens

Hello,

I am writing to you as I am at a loss as what to do . I bought a property on Pembroke Gardens December 2023. Since then I have had severe flooding problems in my garden which was reported to the site manager and Vistry immediately. 

The flooding makes my garden unusable . I have been fighting The builders , Vistry and the ground works team since Dec ‘23 and they all acknowledge there is a serious situation but are still arguing about who will cover the costs . I can’t get a reply from Vistry who are in charge of the after build problems. My Emails and phone calls remain unanswered. 

I saw in the Fountain magazine that other people are having the same problem and have reported it to you. I am desperate for help or advice if possible please. 

Many Thanks
Agenda item 49.25 b
Email 23.5.25
Re Wagtails development

Good afternoon,

I have today been informed about the new proposals of the planning development on this land.

I live in Lynfield Firs road and plot 23 on the plan is proposing to completely overlook my vellux windows. This will give direct view into my kitchen which is going to directly infringe mine and my families privacy, I understand that other plots have been able to be rotated to avoid this so I am asking if this is possible to correct.  I also understand that these houses will be on a higher level than my property. This will also infringe my privacy as it would be unable to be blocked out. Why are they being put in so high?

I have also heard that they didn’t find water when they dug down but in my garden I have a sunken swim spa that is constantly flooding as there is always water running into the pit. I have to have a pump going 24/7 to prevent this hole from filling up with water even in the driest months.

Having not had to suffer from light or sound pollution this development will severely disrupt this as well as the wildlife that have now returned to the site due to the trees and bushes being allowed to regrow from when they were so wrongly removed. Proofing that the trees were not dying and are now growing back. 

I hope that you will consider my email and take my points on to the next meeting. 

Many thanks


